
From: Wendy Feltham <wfeltham9@gmail.com>  

Sent: Thursday, July 31, 2025 8:00 PM 

To: Abbett, Marian L. (ECY) <MABB461@ECY.WA.GOV> 

Cc: Sixkiller, Casey (ECY) <csix461@ECY.WA.GOV> 

Subject: Rayonier Pulp Mill Cleanup 

 

Dear Marian Abbott, 

 

I am writing to express my support for the Port Angeles City Council's Option 5 regarding 
the Rayonier Pulp Cleanup. I live in neighboring Port Townsend, and often visit Port Angeles. 
This is why I have followed this disaster for years. 

Please ensure Ennis Creek is restored to its original shape and given space to continue the 
movement essential for a salmon stream, recreating the brackish water at the mouth of 
Ennis Creek for the salmon. 

I strongly support returning this area to its natural state to attract wildlife and connect it 
with the wildlife corridor to the east towards Sequim and Jefferson County, where I live. 

I strongly oppose rebuilding on the site.  Construction will face the same climate conditions 
as the mill infrastructure -- sea level rise, storm surges, tsunamis, earthquakes. 

I urge you to ensure that the Natural Resource Damage Assessment parties complete their 
work for cleaning up and providing other restoration for federal resources contaminated by 
the Rayonier Pulp Mill. The decision makers are NOAA, USFWS, the Klallam Tribes and WA 
State Ecology. 

 

Sincerely, 

Wendy Feltham 

Port Townsend 
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